

January 2017

Plan to attend the January "election of officers" club meeting.

WHEN: Monday, January 16, 2017; 7:30 p.m.

WHERE: McClelland's Restaurant, Fort Pierre

If you are interested in gathering for dinner prior to the meeting, plan to arrive shortly after 6 p.m.

The following nominations have been submitted for each office. Additional nominations can be made during the election process at the meeting.

President...... Ryan Ellerton, Steve Brown, Marlin Roseland, Al Spangler, Frank Eich, Ann Curtis

Vice President...... Mike Denton, Frank Eich, Curt Humann

Secretary/Treasurer...... Pat Brown, Roxie Thielen

Board of Directors.......... 2 positions ---- Steve Brown, Ryan Noyes, Al Spangler, Dale Hunsley, John Noyes

Scholarship...... Steve Brown
Membership..... Rich Shangreaux
Public Relations..... Marlin Roseland

Newsletter Editor..... Roxie Thielen (only if no one else is willing)

Dam Run Chair..... Frank Eich

SDSRA Representative.... Dave Hausmann

Cruise Coordinator....... Cale Zickrick

Past President...... Depends on election results; currently Al Spangler is our past president. If a new president is elected, Ann Curtis will fill this position; if Ann is elected President, Al Spangler will continue in this capacity.

New Club Members:

Welcome to the newest Street Masters members Patrick and Karen Callahan, Pierre. The Callahan's own a Maroon 1994 Chevy Caprice LT1 Wagon.

STREET MASTERS MEETING SUMMARY – November 21, 2016

Members present: 19

Meeting called to order by Ann Curtis, President. A summary of the October minutes were adopted.

Old Business

<u>Plaques</u>: Ryan Ellerton reported that four individuals had shown interest in purchasing a Street Masters plaque. The cost for an order of 10 to 24 would be \$26 per plaque; Ryan proposed ordering 15 plaques which would leave 11 for future purchase by new or current club members. A motion to purchase 15 plaques passed unanimously. Marlin Roseland proposed that the club sell the plaques for an additional fee allowing the club to make a little profit on these. Members supported this proposal but no final decision was made on a fee. Ryan will again solicit member's interest at the Christmas gathering before placing an order.

<u>Fort Pierre Bi-Centennial</u>: Fort Pierre Mayor Gloria Hansen suggested a Street Masters event in the Spring. Members proposed a September event, but the Fort Pierre event calendar already showed several events during that month so decided against September. Ryan Ellerton suggested the night before the June 10, 2017 Sioux Avenue Cruise as a possibility. The Cruise brings in many non-member vehicles so a Fort Pierre event during that time could include more vehicles than just club vehicles. Members are to keep thinking about this; a final decision will be made later.

<u>Christmas Party</u>: Members were reminded that reservations and payment were to be made for the December 3rd party. Ann Curtis was again asked to remind McClellands staff to make sure sufficient food is available on the buffet for all attending. <u>Election of Officers</u>: Members were reminded that the election of officers takes place at the January club meeting. The process of nominating or volunteering for positions was reviewed. A nominating box will be available at the Christmas party; all submissions will be included in the January newsletter.

New Business:

Goodguys: John Noyes reported that 3000 vehicles were at the Goodguys show and swap meet in Scottsdale, AZ Club Group Activity: Cale Zickrick encouraged members to help each other after the yearly vehicle inspections by working together to get corrections made discovered during the inspections. It was suggestions that inspections could be scheduled on a Saturday then also work as a group on the needed corrections the same day. Another suggestion was that members get together to work on needed corrections before the inspection which could result in "clear" inspections for all vehicles. Group "working" events could also be scheduled during the year.

Pierre Parade of Lights: Tom LeFaive and Dale Hunsley participated in the parade of lights.

December meeting: No club meeting will be held in December.

2016 STREET MASTERS OFFICERS

President..... Ann Curtis, 605-222-1378 Past President..... Al Spangler, 605-730-2538 Vice President..... Curt Humann, 605-280-6703 Public Relations..... Marlin Roseland, 605-222-9437 Secretary/Treasurer...... Ed Nill, 605-295-0513 Newsletter Editor..... Roxie Thielen, 605-224-1587 Board of Directors..... Marlin Roseland, 605-222-9437 Frank Eich, 605-220-2042 Dam Run Chairman..... Board of Directors..... Ryan Ellerton, 605-280-4835 SDSRA Representative.... Dale Hunsley, 605-222-3331 Scholarship..... Steve Brown 605-223-3277 Cruise Night Coordinator Cale Zickrick, 605-441-3543 Tom Murphy, 605-945-4299